ROTARY TAILINGS





ry Club of Jackson

July 23, 2019 Vol VI. No 4

President Rick's Message



I am sorry that so many of you did not have the experience of helping to clean-up the area in and around the wine booth, but the fair beat us to it. They did not leave much for us to do. But everyone did get there in time to enjoy the excellent meal! Thank you to "Chef" Eric for the tri-tip. Also, thank you to Michelle Porter and JoAnn Sprenkel for food preparation, decorations, and clean-up, and Monica for running the bar!

The fair starts Thursday and we still need help with shifts in the wine booth and the beverage trailer. Please make an effort to see where you can help. The most help is needed Sunday from 8 to 11pm. The sign-up sheets will be available as you check-in.

We will be catching up on acknowledging birthdays and anniversaries for July. And don't forget that we are DARK next week. The next regular meeting will be August 6th.

For those members that get the Rotarian magazine each month, I would like to ask that you bring the magazine to the next meeting after you have read your copy. We will be putting Jackson Rotary labels on the magazines and dropping them off in dentist's and doctor's offices. You can also pick up a few labels at the meetings and drop the magazines off at your own dentist's and doctor's offices.

As I said in the last newsletter, we are going to give an extra raffle ticket to anyone that has displayed their pin the previous week. Another option, in addition to wearing a pin, is to wear clothing that displays a Rotary image. There are still a couple more things coming soon to add to the excitement of the "Black Marble" drawing!

John Fritz has a joke for us this week.

Remember – wear a pin every day!

YIR

President Rick

CALL TO SERVICE FROM PP ART LONG

As the Sponsor Liaison for our club and BSA Troop 78 Girls, we have received a request for assistance for providing volunteers to support trained scouters in conducting the 2019 SCOUT-O-RAMA that will be held at Italian Picnic Grounds in Sutter Creek on Saturday, August 24th.

(Continued on Page 2)

The Scout-O-Rama is where all of the local BSA Troops gather to demonstrate and compete in scout skills in activities such as Archery, Tomahawk Throw, Climbing Wall, etc. Volunteers will assist the skill leader in paperwork, safety equipment and lining up the participants for their turns to compete.

The sites will be open from 8am to 4pm and be divided into two hour shifts. Once the shift is completed, you are free to leave or stay and observe the events at the various venues or continue to provide your assistance. It is also an opportunity for us to observe modern scouting and what our sponsorship supports.

I will be available at our July 23rd meeting to answer any questions and start the sign-up process.

Editor's Notes: Will the Rotarian participants receive a "Volunteering" Merit Badge? Do you know why scouts with holes in their shirts earn more merit badges? They need the badges to cover the holes.

Art's Past President's Bulletin

PAST PRESIDENTS BOWL-A-THON TEAM

At our July 9th Board Meeting, the Bowl-A-Thon committee suggested that the Past Presidents sponsor a team of Past Presidents to raise funds for a project or group of their choice at the 25th Annual Bowl-A-Thon on October 5th at Gold Country Lanes. The response from the PPs present was positive. We had a few PPs state that they would participate and play on the team. One of those was Jim Wilmarth. The last time I bowled with Jim was in a District 5190 tournament several years ago where we took the third place trophy. So we have the talent to display our club colors, compete and have a good time making money for our selected cause. What do we have to do?

First, we need to get a commitment from our Past Presidents to select a cause or project, pledge funds, and get five PPs to make up a team, roll some strikes and have FUN!

To get started, I suggest that we have a discussion among the PPs during the fellowship period prior to this Tuesday's meeting. See if we can get a consensus on a benefactor, start putting a team together and get one PP to act as the chairperson and determine the pledge contribution and encourage the PPs to participate. The first ones on me!

See You Tuesday,

Art Long, PP



>>CLUB CALENDAR: SAVE THE DATE<<

Tuesday July 23: Speaker: Jaime Armstrong, Amador County Chamber of Commerce.

Thursday-Sunday, July 25-28: Amador County Fair.

Tuesday, July 30: Club Dark.

Tuesday, August 6: Speaker, RYE student Sophia Pachon from Venezuela.

Tuesday, August 13: Speaker, Molly Adams, Made in Amador.

Tuesday, August 20: Speaker, Gina Edmonds Job, Training Grants.

Tuesday, August 27: Speaker, Eric Lutz, Farms of Amador.



BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES

MEMBER BIRTHDAYS MEMBER ANNIVERSARIES

Dick Campbell-Jul 23 Luisa Almeida & Kevin Hempson– Jul 7

Jim Wilmarth-Jul 26 Ken & Jeanne Deaver-Jul 31

Roger Riggsby-Jul 30

ROTARY ANNIVERSARIES

Dirk Wentling-Jul 7 Dick Campbell Jul 17

John Fitz-Jul 16

ARTICLES AND PHOTOS

We appreciate the assistance offered by the members in creating the newsletter:

Rick Sprenkel: Article

Art Long: Article

Send articles, photos, speaker information,

etc. to John Sullivan at: jasd5190@gmail.com

Rotary Club of Jackson 2019-2020 Board of Directors

President—Rick Sprenkel Directors

Immediate Past President— Art Long Club Service—Keith Des Voignes

President Elect — Membership Service — Frank Verardi

President Nominee— Public Image—Tammie Crabtree

Secretary — Barbara Long Community Service — Marv Hampton

Exec. Secretary— John Sullivan International Service—Irene Perbal

Treasurer—Richard Campbell Youth Services—Ben Larkey

District Governor — Randy Van Tassell REGL — Barbara Long

Foundation Chair—Jim Wilmarth